
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1077 
 

Asked on 13 September 2023 
 
 

MR S MINNIKIN ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise why the number of department employees broken down by Australian 
and New Zealand Standard Classification of Occupations code was provided in answer to 
Question on Notice No. 1203 of 2022 but the Minister did not provide the same information when 
asked as part of the pre-estimates Questions on Notice? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Chatsworth for the question. 
 
The response to Question on Notice 1203, which was tabled on 28 November 2022, provides a 
headcount of positions within the Department of Transport and Main Roads against Australian 
and New Zealand Standard Classification of Occupations codes, whereas the response to 
Estimates pre-hearing Question on Notice 12, tabled on 7 August 2023, references the 
Queensland public sector workforce profile report workforce data.  
 
The Queensland public sector workforce profile report—which contains a breakdown of frontline, 
frontline support, and corporate services roles for the workforce as at 31 March 2023—was 
published on 13 June 2023, after I responded to Question on Notice 1203.  
 
Due to the timing of the Estimates hearing, I was able to refer to the Queensland public sector 
workforce profile report in my response to Question on Notice 12.  
 
 
  


